
 

Dear Madam 

Inquests arising from the deaths in the Westminster Bridge Terror Attack of 22 

March 2017 

We act for the London Ambulance Service (LAS) and write to respond to the Chief 

Coroner’s regulation 28 report on action to prevent future deaths. 

The report is addressed to eight recipients including the LAS but we note that the Chief 

Coroner found that it was not appropriate to record any matter of concern in respect of 

the LAS.  In the circumstances, there is no need for LAS to respond further or to take 

action to prevent future deaths.  The LAS refers again to its written submissions dated 8 

November 2018, which the Chief Coroner accepted and LAS repeats their admiration for 

the immense dignity and stoicism that all of the families have shown throughout these 

inquests. 

Yours faithfully 

Capsticks Solicitors LLP 

Ms Sian Jones
Solicitor to the Inquests 
BDB Pitmans LLP 
50 Broadway 
London 
SW1H 0BL 

26th February 2019 
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